
From: Arnold Kamler <akamler@kentbicycles.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Warren Darby (SC Commerce)wdarby@sccommerce.com 
CC: Mottel, HaleyHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov

Rusty Reedrreed@scpowerteam.com
John Truluck (Clarendon County Executive Director)jtruluck@clarendoncountygov.org 

Date: 3/15/2014 7:05:30 AM
Subject: Walmart Supplier of the 4th quarter 

Dear Friends in South Carolina,

Just came back from the Walmart YBM in Orlando on March 13 and 14.

Yesterday they announced their suppliers of the Quarters and Full Year for this past fiscal year which ended on 
January 31, 2014. I am pleased and honored to tell you that we were awarded the Supplier of the 4th Quarter by 
Walmart. During the past ten years, we have now won the Supplier of the Quarter in each quarter 4 different
times so and completed the "Tiger Slam". We have won each of the awards but not in the same year. I learned 
that we were a close 2nd for Supplier of the Year.

See you soon

Arnold
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